Town of Milladore

December 1, 2019 
The regular monthly meeting of the town board of supervisors was called to order November 3, 2019 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall. After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found all present.


 The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. Hank Nigh moved to accept the minutes as read. Leon Kundinger was the second and the motion carried.
The financial report was reviewed and accepted with a motion by Hank Nigh. Leon Kundinger seconded the motion which carried. It was pointed out that half of the Ladick bill for granite is to be paid by the Town of Eau Pleine

Russ Haffenbredl moved to go to the budget meeting. With a second from Leon Kundinger the motion passed. The proposed 2020 budget was reviewed as posted with copies for review at the meeting. Paul Ruesch moved to accept as presented with a second from Ron Koziczkowski. Motion was passed by the electors present. Ron Koziczkowski moved to approve total highway expenditures for 2020 pursuant to Section 82.03 of Wisconsin Statutes. Paul Ruesch was the second and the motion carried. Paul Ruesch moved to approve the 2020 tax levy to be collected in 2021 pursuant to Section 60.10(1)(a) of Wisconsin Statutes. Ron Koziczkowski was the second and the motion passed. Leon Kundinger moved to approve a resolution (if needed) endorsing a town board resolution to exceed the state levy limit under Section 66.0602. Ron Kozcizkowski was the second and it passed. Russ Haffenbredl moved to close the budget meeting. Leon Kundinger was the second and it carried.


Informational:

2020 Ambulance Service Contract was signed to be sent back to Marshfield for approval.

Lorelei Fuehrer submitted her resignation. She will complete permits that she is currently working on and will be done at the end of 2019.

Our town has applied for grant money and training for a new town computer. We are working with Northside Computer in Marshfield for the computer and necessary IT support.
Leon Kundinger mentioned concerns about the weeds on Highway 10. It was brought to his attention that they are getting out of control making visibility at intersections difficult.

Action Items:

Humane Society Contract was passed by a motion from Hank High with the second from Leon Kundinger.

Leon Kundinger moved to pay the bills. Hank Nigh seconded it and it carried.

There was a motion to adjourn from Leon Kundinger, with a second from Hank Nigh the motion passed.
The next meeting is December 1, 2019 at 6:30pm in the town hall.

 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk
